
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
 

 

   
 

   

  

John Paul College, Rotorua 
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A WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FOR THE JOHN PAUL COLLEGE COMMUNITY 
 Term 1, Issue 11            31st March 2014 

Ma te pono Me te aroha – Through Faith and Love 
2014 School Theme :  ‘Who Dares Wins’    

Dear Parents/ Caregivers 
Kia Ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa, Greetings 
PPTA MEETING: Wednesday April 9th NOW INCLUDES YEAR 10 TO BE RELEASED EARLY 
The PPTA (Teachers Union) has directed members to attend a meeting held under the provisions of Section 26 of the 
Employment Relations Act 2000. The meeting will be held on Wednesday 9th April. 
Years 10-13 will be released at the end of Period 3 (12.20pm), however, Years 7-9 will remain at school to 
complete the day. 
PARENT – TEACHER INTERVIEWS: THIS WEEK ON TUESDAY 1ST AND THURSDAY 3RD APRIL Please note that 
school will be finishing at 2.50pm on these days. Interviews are now made on line. Please bring your child to the 
interview so that parents, student and teachers are all on the ‘same page’ with respect to progress and what is yet to be 
achieved.   
BUS BAY - Students and parents with vehicles are reminded not to use the bus bay area as a means of exiting the 
school. This is a restricted area designed for buses only from 8.00-8.30 am and 3.10 until 3.30 pm. Please use 
Whitworth Road and Kahu Street to move away from the school. The streets surrounding the school entrances are very 
narrow during peak traffic times, please be mindful that buses are maintaining a schedule and incorrect parking and 
turning are causing bottle-necks. 
‘WHO DARES WINS’ - All students are reminded to make the most of what John Paul College offers, not only in 
achieving academic success, but the school does provide a host of sporting and cultural opportunities.  
Homework and/or study is an essential element to your child’s success in a subject. If your child hasn’t got into the habit 
of regular homework/study then I strongly recommend you to encourage your child to do so – if they don’t develop a 
habit or regularity of study then it will be extremely unlikely that they are going to achieve the level of success that you 
wish for them. 
FORMER JPC STUDENT SCORES TOP ACHIEVER SCHOLARSHIP 
Congratulations to Samantha Sinclair, who is the recipient of the prestigious Sir Edmund Hillary Scholarship, which will 
cover her fees while studying at the University of Waikato. Samantha is also one of the newest and youngest recruits for 
the Waikato Bay of Plenty Magic Netball team. Well done Sam! 
God bless 
Patrick Walsh 
Principal 
  
 
 
 
  
 

NEW FORMAT TO ORDER SCHOOL PHOTOS 
See page 5 for details 

 

 

 

Whanau Support Group 
Informal Shared Dinner 

5.30pm to 7pm 
Monday 7 April 2014 

  
Kia ora koutou, on the 7th of April 
the whanau support group invites 
all whanau to an informal shared 
dinner, just to meet and catch up.   

There is no meeting or agenda planned, just an 
opportunity for you to come and meet other whanau at the 
school.  Bring a plate and the whanau, we look forward to 
seeing you at the whare, na Eugene – Whanau Support 
Group Chair. 
 

 

DAYLIGHT SAVING ENDS THIS SUNDAY 6th April 
Set your clock back 1 hour on Saturday night  

before you go to bed. 

PTA 2nd HAND WINTER UNIFORM SALE 3.30-5.30pm 1st & 3rd APRIL AT MacKILLOP CAMPUS 

THE CHANGEOVER TO WINTER UNIFORM WILL COMMENCE ON MONDAY 7th APRIL 
During changeover students can wear either all summer or all winter (including correct shoes!)  

NO MIXING of season uniform. All students should be in winter uniform at start of term 2. 
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INTERIM REPORTS AND PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS  
Due to a technology glitch the Interim reports were not sent out on Friday. The school is 
endeavouring to have them out today and if that doesn’t happen then students will receive a paper 
copy at the end of today. 
 
Parent Teacher Interviews will be held in the Edmund Rice Centre starting at 3.30pm going through to 
6.00pm on Tuesday 1st and Thursday 3rd of April. Most teachers will be available for interviews on both 
nights. Interviews are restricted to 5 minute slots. Your son/daughter is welcome to accompany you to the 
interview as well.   
 
Please note that the following teachers will be unavailable for interviews: 
Ms Clark (Tues and Thurs) 
Ms Cordonni (Tues only) 
Mr Healey (Tues only) 
Mr Kowalewski (Tues only) 
Ms Northey (Tues only) 
Mrs Thurston (Thurs only) 
Mrs Walsh (Tues only) 
Mr Whalley (Tues and Thurs) 
 
Parents are asked to use the internet to book interviews using the following procedure: 
 
Access Internet Explorer 
Type in www.schoolinterviews.co.nz 
Type in school event code: 9RQMQ 
Follow steps 1, 2 3 to make a booking  
 
Bookings can be made as from 3pm Friday 28th March 
 
Please note that if you make a booking and are no longer able to attend please follow the Reschedule 
and/or Cancel a booking process as outlined on the School Interview website. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Peter Sinclair 
DP Curriculum 
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JPC PTA REPORT 
 

TERM 1 2014 
 

WILL BE EMAILED 
TOMORROW 
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THE UNIFORM SHOP IS OPEN THIS WEEK 
MONDAY TO THURSDAY 8.00a.m to 4.00p.m 

Term time only 
CLOSED FRIDAYS AND 

Wednesday 9.00a.m to 11.00a.m 
 
 

 

HOMEWORK CENTRE 
 3.15-5.00pm Mondays & Wednesdays 

Teachers will be available to assist with  
homework & extra tuition 

Mrs M Stokes margaret.stokes@jpc.school.nz  
 
  
 
  
 

Change of School Bus Route  
Mamaku/ Paradise Valley Road 

 
We now have a solution to this 
overloading situation on bus 
2298 from Mamaku. 

 
Starting from 1st April, bus 2298 will continue to pick up 
at Mamaku, but this will be at 7.45am instead of the current 
time of 7.30am.  It will travel via Dansey Road and straight 
to Western Heights High School. 
 
There will be a new bus, 2679, that will travel around 
Paradise Valley Road. (Including the current side trip on Te 
Miri Road).  This bus will pick up students at the same time 
as they are currently picked up. 
 
Students attending John Paul College will continue to 
transfer buses at Western Heights High School to get to 
and from John Paul College. 
Mr A Cook – Bus Coordinator 
E: alastair.cook@jpc.school.nz  
 
 
 

HAPPENINGS AT JPC: 
April 
1st    Year 7 Immunisation 
1st    Yr 7-13 Report Evening 
3rd    School photos 
3-6th   Yr 13 PE Trip 
3rd   Yrs 7-13 Report Evening 
14th   Yr 11 Road Safety 
16th   Business Studies China Trip 
17th   Stations of the Cross 
17th  Last day of Term 1 

MAY 5th TEACHER ONLY DAY 
OPEN NIGHT Thursday June 19th 5.30pm 

 

Term 2 2014 
May 5th Teacher Only Day 
 6th Start of Term 2 
 12-15 Speech NZ Exams 
 13-16 Year 12 Camp 
 16th  Waikato University Visit (Yr 13) 
 21st  JPC Day 
 26-30th Year 7 Retreats (compulsory) 
June 2nd Queens Birthday 

3-6th Mid-year Exams 
13th Junior Reports Issued 
16-20th Year 11 Retreats (compulsory) 
18th Junior Parent/Teacher Evening 
19th JPC Open Night 5.30pm 
20th BOP Polytech Open Day 
21st School Ball 
27th Senior Reports Issued 

July 2nd Senior Parent/Teacher Evening 
 3rd Year 13 Science Trip Auckland 
 4th End of Term 2 
 

 

Just a reminder that the last 
day for Year 12 Camp fees is 
Thursday 17th April (the last 
day of Term one).  It is a good 
idea to check the GEAR LIST 
for camp to ensure you are 
have or are able to get all the 
required gear rather than 
leaving it until the last minute.  
  
 

Year 12 CAMP Tuesday 13th – Friday 16th May 
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO DAVID 
BOLES (Yr 9) for his superb victory 
in the 13-years 200m backstroke at 
the Central Swimming Long Course 
Championships held in Hamilton 
recently.  
David smashed his best by 14 
seconds to go 2min30.31s which was 
well inside the national age group 
qualifying time. 
He placed 2nd in the 400m backstroke 
and produced a solid 1500m freestyle 
effort to place 9th overall and the 
fastest 13 year old in the competition. 
Well done David! 

NEW & NOW FOR SALE AT THE UNIFORM SHOP 
JPC Jacket-soft-shell, water repellent, fleece lining $89 
JPC P E Shirt – 100% polyester $33 
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INTERESTED IN WAKA AMA?  
Through a school contact, Te Arawa Paddlers, a waka ama 
club based at Lake Rotoiti, has offered the Whanau Support  
group a 6 person waka for novice paddlers for the Rotohoe  
series commencing Saturday April 12.  The intention is  
to get more rangatahi/whanau, (youth/families), involved in  
the club and waka ama is currently the fastest growing  
team sport in secondary schools and the 6th biggest  
youth sport in Rotorua. The national champs, held last week  
at the Blue Lake is the 2nd biggest secondary schools sports  
event in the country and Rotorua is a real centre for this sport.  If you are interested please 
contact Eugene Berryman-Kamp, Whanau Support Group chairperson, on 027 840 2390. Or 
come along to the whanau hui 5.30pm 7 April, at the whare. 
 

 

YOUNG VINNIES: 
The Young Vinnies are trialling a new technique for 
applying design to their cot blankets, which requires the 
use of IRONS and double sided interfacing. 
The stitching process takes a long time and we would 
prefer to finish these items quicker than we are at 
present. 
If you have an old IRON in good working order or an 
IRONING BOARD, we would we extremely thankful for 
them to use for our cot blankets. 
Polar fleece fabric, darning needles, calico fabric, 
children’s fabric, sew-on embellishments and sewing 
thread are also required, for our newborn baby pods 
and cot blankets. 
Thank you very much if you can help us. 
Gillian Cook – TIC JPC Young Vinnies  
E: Gillian.cook@jpc.school.nz  
 

BILLETS REQUIRED FOR  THIS THURSDAY: APRIL 3RD  
Students and Staff from our brother school De La Salle College will be travelling to Rotorua as part of a 

Leadership and Service Camp. 
Details are: 
·The students and staff will be staying overnight in Rotorua on Thursday 3 April arriving at John Paul College at 5pm.  
·The De La Salle College Leadership and Service group will be leaving John Paul College at 9.30am on Friday 4 
April. 

23 students from De La Salle College require a family to billet them for Thursday night 3 April.  They will come 
to school on Friday as usual as they have planned to leave JPC at 9.30am to travel to Murupara. 
 As a Lasallian School  I would like to extend some Lasallian hospitality to this group of students who have 
been identified as potential leaders,  and so being involved in this experience will greatly benefit and enhance these 
students. 
 If you are able to billet a student please email as soon as possible. 
Kind regards  
Bernadette Fredricksen  -  Lasallian Facilitator 

ROWING SUCCESS AT TWIZEL 
Last week 16 rowers and a large group of parents 
and coaches travelled to Twizel to compete in the 
New Zealand Secondary Schools Rowing Regatta. 
The week was very full with the rowers competing 
in a range of events.  
The results during the week led to 6 Finals events 
for JPC – one E Final, two C Finals, one B Final 
and two A Finals. 
Andre le Lievre and Connor Broughton were 
our most successful crew. They competed in 
the Under 18 Lightweight Double coming 
second and winning silver medals. 
Congratulations to the boys and their coach, 
Glen Reichardt. 
Thanks you to all the people who made the trip 
possible for the rowers. Your support is greatly 
appreciated. 
 

Hockey Training this week. 
 
JPC Red Girls YR7/8 Monday 3.30-4.30pm Smallbone Park 
JPC Black Boys Yr 7/8 Wed 4.30-6.00pm Smallbone Park 
All other Yr 7/8 students to be at JPC Turf, Wed 3.30-5.00pm 
 
JPC 1st X1 Sec Girls Mon 6.30-8am Smallbone Park 
JPC 1st X1 Sec Boys Mon 4.30-6pm Smallbone Park 
2nd/3rd X1 Girls trials Tuesday 3.30-4.45pm Tuesday Smallbone 
2nd X1 Boys Ms Northey has a coach, training time to be confirmed. No training this 
week 
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 FROM THE SPORTS DESK 
North Island Secondary School Water Polo Championships. (Auckland) 
Well done to the Senior Girls Water Polo team that qualified for the NZSS National  
tournament, being held in Wellington 28th April – 1st May. (Only 16 teams thru out  
NZ can compete) 
The girls Won 3. Drew 1. Lost 2. Rank 10th overall at NI SS Water Polo Championships. 
Miss out on top 8 by 1 goal on count back. 
Thank you to Neil Bird (Coach), Arthur and Sandy Bird the support crew. 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

 
 
 
North Island Secondary School Mountain Biking 
Championships. (Hunua Ranges, Auckland) 
Congratulations to Frances James: 
2nd in Cross country 
1st in Downhill 
1st in Tie breaker 
Overall NISS under 15 female champion.  

 
     
 
 
 
 
 

 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 
NZ National Secondary Schools 3 x 3 Basketball Slam. (Auckland) 
The team of 3, with a late addition on Thursday, finish 9th  
overall. The only team to play most of the tournament with  
no subs.  
Thank you to Sue Pene for coaching and looking after the girls. 

 

 

  

It is the cold and flu season and the best protection from both is a strong  
immune system, built up through good nutrition and exercise. 
 
The viruses that cause both colds and the flu (influenza) are not the same  
although the viruses are both present in the air we breathe and on things we  
touch. The influenza virus is potentially more deadly and around 100 people a  

year in New Zealand die from influenza. As the influenza virus develops new strains 
each year the vaccine is updated annually and, contrary to some beliefs, the vaccine 
cannot give you influenza. The flu vaccine can also not prevent a common cold. 

 
Things to look out for; as the cold and flu viruses invade the nasal passages, 
symptoms for both are sore throats, headaches and stuffy noses. The stronger your 
immune  
system is to start off with the better your defences. A bout of influenza will normally  
come on quite suddenly and symptoms include fever, aching muscles, tiredness and a  

dry cough and an upset stomach. Older people, young children, pregnant women, and people with certain 
medical conditions are at a higher risk of developing serious complications from influenza, such as 
pneumonia. If any of your family have any of the above conditions, they may be eligible for a free vaccination. 
 
What to do; if your child has a fever and not eating, keep them home from school. Plenty of rest, lots of fluids 
and paracetamol for any headaches. Ensure you and your family don’t spread the infection by washing your 
hands frequently and using tissues for coughs and sneezes. Te Ngae Medical Centre advise you to consider 
protecting yourself and your family by having everyone immunised and advise you talk to your GP, you may 
also visit the Ministry of Health website:  
http://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/diseases-and-illnesses/influenza  
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Dear Brothers and Sisters In Christ 
I take this opportunity to present to you Who is My Neighbour? – The Hamilton Diocesan Strategic Plan 2014–2015.  
The title, Who is My Neighbour?, has obvious roots in sacred scripture, Luke 10:29. This is also the inspiration for Pope Francis' 
Message to mark the 48th World Day of Social Communications, on 1 June 2014. This Message, while addressing the topic of social 
communications, is prophetic and powerful. I believe that it has much to say to the Hamilton Diocese as we look strategically at 
planning for today and for the future.  
THE ISSUES 

It will come as no surprise to you that the number of priests in the Hamilton Diocese is falling and the age of the priests 
increasing. All the Dioceses in New Zealand, and many of those abroad, are facing these same realities. Many of the local Dioceses 
are presently investigating strategic ways by which they can address these important issues.  

Unlike other New Zealand Dioceses, the Hamilton Diocese has made the deliberate decision not to invite seminarians from 
other countries and from vastly different cultural backgrounds to our own, to complete their training for the priesthood here. The 
Hamilton Diocese has also decided to maintain a balance in its presbyterate between the number of New Zealand priests and the 
number of those from overseas. These decisions mean that our Diocese has to look at a radical rethinking of the ways in which we 
offer spiritual and pastoral care to our people, and to look at smarter and more efficient ways in which we deploy our priests and 
deacons. 
THE HAMILTON DIOCESE STRATEGIC PLANNING COMMITTEE 

In December 2013, I appointed Monsignor Trevor Murray and Fr Darren McFarlane as the coordinators of the Hamilton 
Diocesan Strategic Planning Committee. Since then, I have also invited Carole Fleming, the chairperson of the Diocesan Pastoral 
Council, to join them. 
Since its appointment, the Committee has reviewed the past proposals and initiatives of successive Priests' Councils, various 
committees, different groups and individuals from all parts of the Diocese. The Strategic Planning Committee has taken these 
proposals, recommendations and suggestions, and prepared Who is My Neighbour? – The Hamilton Diocesan Strategic Plan 
2014–2015, for consideration by myself and the Priests' Council, which we approved in principle at our meeting of 11 February 2014. 
A FRESH APPROACH  
There are five features of Who is My Neighbour? which I wish to highlight: 
1.   its focus on the teaching of Pope Francis, especially his strong call for a return to the Spirit of Vatican II; 
2.   the disestablishment of the three Deaneries and the establishment of nine new Collegial Areas; 
3.   the merging of neighbouring parishes into one parish – seeing a decrease from 36 parishes to 17 parishes; 
4.   the deployment of personnel so that all but one of the new Collegial Areas can provide, from within its own number, for priests' 

holidays, as well as supply in the case of absences, sicknesses or other unforeseen circumstances; 
5.   its emphasis on strategic planning for today as well as tomorrow. 
TIMELINE  
A tight, but achievable, timeline has been set for the implementation of Who is My Neighbour?: 
•    by 31 December 2014 for all Collegial Areas   
This timeline has been made possible because: 
•    certain decisions have been taken at the diocesan level; 
•    Who is My Neighbour? builds on the tremendous work that had already taken place in the Hamilton Diocese almost since its 

establishment in 1980.  
 This timeline envisages: 
•    presentations to the priests; 
•    a presentation to the Diocesan Pastoral Council; 
•    presentations to parish and school leadership; 
•    further consultation and discussions at the level of the Collegial Area and Parish. 
A WORD FROM POPE FRANCIS 

Pope Francis, while speaking to us about social communications, makes some powerful and compelling arguments for the 
Hamilton Diocese at this crucial crossroads in our history: 

“It is not enough to be passers-by on the digital highways, simply 'connected'; connections need to grow into true 
encounters. We cannot live apart, closed in on ourselves. We need to love and to be loved. We need tenderness. Media strategies 
do not ensure beauty, goodness and truth in communication. The world of media also has to be concerned with humanity, it too is 
called to show tenderness. The digital world can be an environment rich in humanity; a network not of wires but of people." 

My hope is that Who Is My neighbour? – The Hamilton Diocesan Strategic Plan 2014–2015 becomes not another network 
of words, but of people. 

Let us invoke the power of the Holy Spirit and the intercession of Saint Peter Chanel as we embark on this exciting journey 
in the life of our Diocese. 
Yours in Christ. 
  
+Denis G. Browne 
Bishop of Hamilton 
  

 Please refer to the next page for a letter from Fr Mark Field, our Parish Priest  

  
 



 

BUSINESS STUDIES CHINA TRIP 
FINAL PARENT MEETING BEFORE WE DEPART 

There will be a final meeting for all parents and students 
of those students involved in the China trip on Monday 7 
April at 5.30pm in RSC1.  All travel documents will be 
given out at this meeting and the passports returned.  
Please contact me if you have any queries in the 
meantime: minka.webb@jpc.school.nz or Ph 347 8795 
extn 8848. 
 

NEWS FROM THE CAREERS OFFICE 
LIFEWAY COLLEGE ANIMATION CAMPS 
Lifeway College is offering training for Students over 
16 years, in 3d Animation and Game Design. These 
courses are run over one week during the school 
holidays. To book or for further information contact 
0800 LIFEWAY or visit the web site 
http://www.lifeway.ac.nz/AnimCamps.html 
Camp dates are: 

 28 April – 2 May 
 7 July – 11 July 
 29 September – 3 October 

Location: Snells Beach Campus 
Cost: $249 – 5 days (includes meals on campus) 
 
 
E: Sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz  - Careers Advisor 
E: pat.casey@jpc.school.nz – Gateway Coordinator 
 

FROM THE PARISH PRIEST 
Dear Parishioners  
These words from our Bishop that you have just read may be surprising for you, or challenging, or even 
worrying. It’s important for us to appreciate that, of all people in the Diocese, we are the most prepared 
for the changes that Bishop announces to us. For the past six years our parishes here in Rotorua have been 
slowly but steadily moving to this point: 
X We have a coordinated Mass timetable which enables people to choose the Mass time which best suits 

them 
X We have one Parish Pastoral Council 
X We have one Finance Committee 
X We are now exploring the possibility of merging our parish accounts 
X We have one office and one presbytery 
X Many of us—especially the weekday Mass goers—are comfortable moving between churches 
 
The process that Bishop Denis outlines is the logical “next step” for us, and will see little change in the way 
parish life operates from day-to-day. 
  
On May 14th, representatives of our parish staff, Parish Council, Finance Committee, and our schools will 
travel to Taupo for a meeting with representatives from Taupo and Turangi parishes, to work towards our 
becoming a Collegial Area. I ask you to pray for them. 
  
And let us pray for each other. May Jesus’ frequent words to the disciples be the words we hear at this 
time in the life of the Church in Rotorua: “Be not afraid!” 
  
God bless you all 
Father Mark 
Parish Priest 

LEAVING PROCESS 
If your child is leaving JPC, please notify the Dean (as 
below) in sufficient time to have a Leaving Form signed 
off by the Form and Subject Teachers and the Dean 
then by the parents. 
Year 7 marie.hepi@jpc.school.nz or xtn 8849 
Year 8 jan.grahamslaw@jpc.school.nz or xtn 8803 
Year 9 owen.kowalewski@jpc.school.nz or xtn 8847 
Year 10 terry.hughes@jpc.school.nz or xtn 8861 
Year 11 minka.webb@jpc.school.nz or xtn 8848 
Year 12 sherry.brewer@jpc.school.nz or xtn 8852 
Year 13 mark.chapman@jpc.school.nz or xtn 8858 
 

SELECTION TO NZ U16 NATIONAL JUNIOR TEAM 
Congratulations to Pareunuora Pene (Yr 10) who 
has been selected in the 2014 New Zealand U16 Girls’ 
Team set to compete at the U16 Australian State 
Championships in Geelong, Australia, 5th - 12th July. 
This is an important event on the New Zealand Junior 
Basketball calendar and a great opportunity to 
compete in an elite level tournament against the best 
junior basketball players in the Oceania Zone. 
Well done Pareunuora!! 
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2014 OPEN DAYS FOR NEW ROWERS 
Every year Rotorua Rowing Club run open days for 
prospective rowers to come down to the club and try 
rowing. There's no charge for these sessions. They are a 
chance to try out the sport, meet rowers and coaches and 
decide whether you would like to commit to the 2014 / 15 
season, which runs from May to March. After the open 
days you will be invited to a meeting in early May where 
we explain the sport and the commitment required and 
then we kick off the winter training season by the middle 
of May. Open days offered this year are as follows:  

 Saturday April 5th, 8am to 10am 
 Saturday April 12th, 8am to 10am 
 Saturday April 19th, 8am to 10am 
 Saturday April 26th, 8am to 10am 

 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS: THURSDAY 3rd APRIL 
This year John Paul College school photographs will be 
available to view and order OnLine with PhotoLife 
Studios. 
 
Your son or daughter will shortly bring home an OnLine 
slip with their unique Shoot Key detailed on it.  This 
Shoot Key will display all the photographs of your child.  
It is then an easy process for you to shop on-line and 
purchase the photographs you want.  
 
If you place your order within three weeks of receiving 
your Shoot Key you will receive free delivery for your 
photo orders.  PhotoLife has agreed to dispatch all the 
orders back to the school and your child will bring their 
photographs home. 
 
Any orders placed after this three week period will be 
sent directly to your specified delivery address and will 
incur a $5.00 Postage & Packing charge.  You will see 
this message when you go Online to view and order 
your photographs. 
 

 

SGCNZ 

REGIONAL FESTIVAL 
ROTORUA / LAKES 

 

Saturday 12th April 2014 at 1.00pm 
Rotorua Lakes High School Auditorium 

 
Adults: $8 Students: $4 

IRON  AWARENESS  WEEK 

7 – 13 APRIL 
FACTS: 
 1 in 14 New Zealand women are low in iron 
 14% of children under the age of 2 are iron 

deficient 
 8 out of 10 toddlers don’t meet the 

recommended daily intake  
of dietary iron 

 At 7 months, a baby needs more iron than her 
dad. Iron is crucial for brain development in 
babies and toddlers 

 Over a third of teenage girls don’t achieve 
their daily iron requirements 

 
Every cell in your body needs iron. It is essential for 

good health  
and wellbeing, helping carry oxygen to the brain and 

muscles.  
Symptoms of iron deficiency are commonly 

associated with a  
busy lifestyle or a bug: tiredness, grumpy and 

irritable, frequent infections,  
difficulty concentrating and feeling the cold. 

ironweek.co.nz I #IronWeekNZ 
 

Are you 
getting 
enough? 
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GEYSER FOOTBALL TRIALS 
13th and 15th Grades 

Sunday 6th April 9a.m 
Neil Hunt Park 

Games for these teams are played on a Sunday 
throughout Waikato/BOP at a federation level. 

 

Nga Rangatira o Apopo Business Day  
1 May 2014 

Introduction 
Te Arawa Tangata and Te Arawa Group Holdings Ltd are holding a  
Rangatahi Business Day on Thursday 1 May 2014. The day will  
be hosted by the CEO of Te Arawa Group Holdings Ltd in conjunction  
with Te Arawa Management Ltd and Te Arawa Fisheries. 
There are 22 places available. The event is open to rangatahi between  
the ages of 16 and 19 years of age and who affiliate to one of Te Pumautanga  
o Te Arawa iwi /hapu. This day will appeal to rangatahi who aspire a career in  
business and/or have an interest in the Maori economy. 
Purpose 
Nga Rangatira o Apopo – Business Day will provide rangatahi an opportunity to explore and experience first hand the 
operational side of our own commercial company, Te Arawa Group Holdings Ltd. The day will provide insights into the 
skills and disciplines required for working in a commercial environment. It will also equip rangatahi with information to 
make more informed subject choices if they wish to consider a business career. Rangatahi are not required to bring 
anything. Food will be provided throughout the day. A willingness to learn is all that is needed. The day will start at 9.00 
am sharp and will finish approximately 3.00 pm (programme to be confirmed closer to the date). 
Participation criteria: 
To be eligible for the programme, rangatahi should: 
_ Be affiliated to one of Te Pumautanga o Te Arawa iwi / hapu, listed below: 
o Te Runanga o Ngati Kearoa Ngati Tuara Trust  o Ngati Uenukukopako Iwi Trust 
o Ngati Pikiao Iwi Trust     o Ngati Tarawhai Iwi Trust 
o Ngati Rongomai Iwi Trust    o Tuhourangi Tribal Authority 
o Ngati Tahu-Ngati Whaoa Runanga Trust  o Ngati Tura/Ngati Te NgakauHapu Trust 
o Ngati Te Roro o te Rangi Hapu Trust   o Ngati Tuteniu Hapu Trust 
o Ngati Ngararanui Hapu Trust 
 
_ Be aged between 16 and 19 years of age  _ Exhibit leadership qualities 
_ Have an interest in a business career   _ Complete a registration of interest form. 
 
Selection Process 
Each Te Pumautanga o Te Arawa affiliated Trust will select two rangatahi each for this programme based on the 
registrations received. Te Arawa Tangata will advise the successful candidates by Friday 18 April 2014. 
Registrations 
Registrations of Interest (see attached form) must be received no later than 5.00 pm, Friday 4 April 2014. 
Registrations can be sent to: Te Arawa Tangata 
Email: Christina@tearawatangata.com 
Postal: Te Arawa Tangata, PO Box 6084, Whakarewarewa 3043 
Queries 
If you have any further queries, please feel free to contact our office at 349 0899 or Christina at 027 245 5699.  
More information is available from the Careers Office. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RELAY FOR WATER: Tuesday April 8th  
On Tuesday 8 April John Paul College will be taking part 
in a Relay for Water, in solidarity with those in the 
Solomon Islands. This is a Caritas fundraiser, and all 
money raised will be going towards water projects in the 
Solomon Islands. This is a voluntary activity open to the 
whole school. The students who have asked to take part, 
will be receiving their sponsorship forms this week. It 
promises to be a fun event with a strong focus on 
conservation of water at home as well, remembering that 
water is a limited and precious resource that not all have 
access to. 
Veronica Aislabie - TIC Caritas   
E: veronica.aislabie@jpc.school.nz  
 

 

ROTORUA SOCCER ACADEMY 
HOLIDAY PROGRAMME 

To be held at Malfroy Primary School on Monday 28th, 
Tuesday 29th April 

From 9a.m – 3p.m each day, wet or fine. 
Learn to play football or just improve your skills, and 

have a great time 
$50 for both days, limited places available 

Phone Ian 346 0114 / 021 108 1841 
E: walkersrule@xtra.co.nz 
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       WE NEED WHAT YOU HAVE GOT –GIVE BLOOD TODAY- 
IT MAY BE A MEMBER OF YOUR FAMILY OR A FRIEND 
WHO NEEDS THIS PRECIOUS RESOURCE NEXT 

   
  REMINDER TO STUDENTS… 

 
The NZ Blood Service will be at John Paul College, Monday 7th April 2014-  9.30am-1.00pm 

 
REMEMBER TO BRING YOUR I. D i.e. - blood donor card, drivers licence or school photo ID 

Requirements to donate 
First time donors aged between 16yrs and 65 years  
Fit and healthy 
Weigh at least 50kg 
Have waited 6 months after having a body piercing or tattoo 
Are completely well after having a cold, cough, or flu (7 day stand down after finishing antibiotics) 
If you have lived in the UK, Ireland or France between 1980 and 1996 for a cumulative period of 6months or more you 
cannot donate blood due to mad cow outbreak in the 1980s. 
It is important to have had food and fluids (water)  before you donate 

 It isn't every day you can do something to save someone's life but that's 
exactly what you do every time you donate blood.. 

 

 

LAKESIDE CAFÉ CROSS COUNTRY 2014 
FRIDAY 11TH APRIL 

 
Compulsory for all students Year 7/8/9/10 
 
Optional for year 11/12/13 
 
A Medical note is required if injured or unable to take part. 
 
 All year 7/8/9/10 to run in PE uniform. 
 No Shoes no run. 
 All runners need running shoes/trainers to run and a towel to dry themselves at end. 
 Bring a plastic bag(to put damp shoes in after run)also a change of underwear. 
 
Class Period Race Time Duration Year Level 
Period 1   9 till 10 Year 7 Championship 
Period 2  10 till 11 Year 8 Championship 
Period 3  11.30 till 12.30 Year 9 Championship 
Period 4    12.30 till1.30  Year 10 Championship 
Lunchtime   1.30 till 2.00 Fancy dress Year 11/12/13 
Period 5   2.10 till 3.05 Year 11/12/13 Championship Race 
11/12/13 runners can only run one of the two races they cannot run both. 
 
Students running at these times need to get changed and bring their bags to the middle of the running track and line up 
in their form classes. 
 
All students not running will be in timetabled classes. 
 

Years 7 & 8 one lap 
Years 9 & 10 two laps 
Years 11/12/13 fun run – 1 lap 
Lakeside Café 11/12/13 Championship race – 3 laps 

 
 

 

 

 

Photos from 2013 

HIGH SCHOOL STUDY ABROAD – TWO TO TWELVE MONTHS! 
Learn more about our student exchange opportunities to ten exciting destinations.  You can depart after your NCEA 
exams this December and be back in time for the new school year.  Come and meet the Your Education team and 
collect a brochure at morning interval tomorrow (10.55 – 11.20am), Tuesday 1st April in C16.  For information about our 
amazing destinations go to www.youreducation.co.nz. 
Ms J Hesketh – Homestay Coordinator    E: Jacqui.hesketh@jpc.school.nz  
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   Attention: Parents and Caregivers 
        ROTORUA CAREERS EXPO 2014 

    14-15 May  

   For Years 10-13 

          SSttaarrtt  hheerree..    GGeett  tthheerree!!  

  77  rreeaassoonnss  wwhhyy  yyoouu  &&  yyoouurr                    

        cchhiilldd  sshhoouulldd  bbee  hheerree::    

  
 Only opportunity this year for face to face access to this range of 

tertiary trainers and educators 
 New exhibitors include Competenz, Animation College, Quantum 

Education, BCITO, Air NZ, YouBee School of Design & NZ College of 
Chiropractic. 

 Free access to many community services 
 Rotorua’s major businesses promoting employment opportunities in 

Rotorua 
 Expo planning booklet for students to help plan the visit 
 Seminars (Wednesday & Thursday) – including parent-focussed 

seminars on Wednesday evening. 
 Grocery voucher prize (Wednesday evening) for parents/caregivers 

who accompany their children 
 

Contact your School’s careers advisor 
(Sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz) for details or  

email rotoruaexpo@ymail.com or check us out on facebook. 
 

 

 

NZ SECONDARY SCHOOLS DISC ULTIMATE CHAMPIONSHIPS 
John Paul College entered two teams into the NZ Secondary Schools Disc  
Ultimate Championships in Taupo on the 24th and 25th March.  
The boy’s team of Year 13’s, hadn’t played competed together before, finished 
14th in their division.  
The girl’s team contained three players from last year’s Year 8 team and  
finished third, beating Baradene in the playoff. Baradene had 2 players who  
were in the National U19 team, so the girls did extremely well.  
Mr C Whalley – T.I.C  E: chris.whalley@jpc.school.nz  

WAIKATO-BAY OF PLENTY TRACK AND FIELD CHAMPIONSHIPS 
A team of 16 students travelled to Porritt Stadium, Hamilton, on Saturday 22nd March to 
compete against the best. 
 

Results:  
Hana Stubbing 4th 800m, 2nd 1500m (5:14.60).  
Julia Florence 5th 800m. 

             Alec Johnson 100m Final (7th)   
Gus Dube 1st 2km walk 
Warwick Auge 1st Intermediate Javelin  
Cameron Wood 5th Senior Discus 

                   Melkoka Leggett-Hilmar 4th Intermediate Javelin 
Anna Cairns 6th = Junior High Jump  
Mackenzie van Fulpen 6th High Jump 

 
 
Students that qualified for North Island Nationals Track and Field: 
Hana Stubbing (1500m). Paige Satchell (1500m, 3000m). Warwick Auge (Javelin). 
 
Thank you to all the parents who travelled over and supported our students.   
 

 
Pictured: Anna Piebenga 

 

LOVE AND LIMITS 
Boundaries are how we make it 
clear to our children what is okay 
and what isn’t. Figuring out, and 
agreeing, where we stand as 
parents is hard enough, then 
begins the ongoing effort of 
holding those boundaries secure 
and consistent. Make this job a lot 
easier for yourself by getting 
comfortable with this concept: 
Love and Limits are closely 
intertwined. If you feel as though 
it’s not possible to be a loving 
parent as you set a limit, or that 
you have to be gruff and 
unfriendly to get this job done, 
then you might find you resist 
doing it full-stop. Remind yourself 
often that good parents are 
confident and loving as they hold 
the line, and that children can 
cope with hearing what they don’t 
want to hear.  
(Hot Tips from The Parenting Place) 
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JOHN PAUL COLLEGE BOY’S WINTER UNIFORM 
Students MUST only wear the uniform as supplied by the College Uniform Shop. 

The JPC logo is not available for embroidery from any local outlets. 
*Prices are subject to change 

 
The Uniform Shop is located through the side entrance of the Administration building. 

Open hours:  Monday to Thursday– 8.00a.m to 4.00p.m CLOSED: Wednesday 9.00a.m to 11.00a.m 
 

Contact: Mrs Carolyn Constable 3478 795 extn 8856   E: Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz  
 

 

 
Years 11-13 BOYS WINTER UNIFORM 

 
ITEM DESCRIPTION SIZE 

 

PRICE  
Per item 

Trousers Black, tailored trousers   COMPULSORY ITEM 67-107 $50.00* 
Shirt White long sleeved business shirt COMPULSORY ITEM S-3XL $34.00* 
Tie Red and Black diagonal stripe with College monogram COMPULSORY ITEM $33.50* 
Jersey (wool) Highland Red, V neck with a Monogram  COMPULSORY ITEM XXS-3XL $95.00* 
Polar fleece 
jacket     

Black/Red with College monogrammed OPTIONAL ITEM 10-2XL 
 

$65.00* 

Jacket Shower & windproof with College monogram, soft-shell, new style 
OPTIONAL ITEM 

10-2XL $89.00* 

Socks Black socks S-M-L-XL $9.00* 
Scarf Double layer, knit scarf with College monogram OPTIONAL ITEM $31.00* 
 

 

 
Years 7-10 BOYS WINTER UNIFORM 

 
ITEM DESCRIPTION SIZE 

 

PRICE  
Per item 

Shorts Grey, Wool/Polyester COMPULSORY ITEM 8-104 $40.00* 
Shirt Grey, long-sleeved,  polo shirt COMPULSORY ITEM 10-16 $30.00* 
Shirt Grey, long-sleeved, polo shirt COMPULSORY ITEM S-2XL $34.00* 
Jersey (wool) Highland Red, V neck with a monogram COMPULSORY ITEM XXS-3XL $95.00* 
Socks Knee length, grey socks/ double red band COMPULORY COLOURS S-M-L-XL $9.00* 
Trousers Grey, Wool/Polyester tailored OPTIONAL ITEM 10-104 $54.00* 
Jacket Shower & windproof with College monogram, soft-shell, new style 

OPTIONAL ITEM 
10-2XL $89.00* 

College 
Jacket 

Long length, shower and wind proof jacket lined in polar microfiber and 
monogrammed OPTIONAL ITEM 

10-2XL 
 

$89.00* 

Scarf Double layer, knit scarf with College monogram OPTIONAL ITEM $31.00* 
Polar fleece 
jacket     

Black/Red with College monogrammed OPTIONAL ITEM  10-2XL 
 

$65.00* 

 

 

 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION UNIFORM 
PE Shorts Canterbury – black 10-3XL $29.00 
PE Shirt 100% polyester - monogrammed 12, 14, S,M,L,XL   $33.00 
Sports Socks Black  Red top OPTIONAL ITEM (sport related) S-M-L $11.00* 

mailto:Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz


 

JOHN PAUL COLLEGE GIRL’S WINTER UNIFORM 
Students MUST only wear the uniform as supplied by the College Uniform Shop. 

The JPC logo is not available for embroidery from any local outlets. 
*Prices are subject to change 

 
The Uniform Shop is located through the side entrance of the Administration building. 

Open hours:  Monday to Thursday– 8.00a.m to 4.00p.m CLOSED: Wednesday 9.00a.m to 11.00a.m 
Contact: Mrs Carolyn Constable 3478 795 extn 8856   E: Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz 

 
 

 
Years 11-13 GIRLS WINTER UNIFORM 

 
ITEM DESCRIPTION SIZE 

  

PRICE   
Per item 

Skirt Long, black, two pleat, school COMPULSORY ITEM 6 - 22 $72.00* 
Shirt White, long sleeved, tailored, button to neck COMPULSORY ITEM 10 - 20 $34.00* 
Jersey (wool) Wool, Highland Red, V neck, JPC monogram COMPULSORY ITEM  XXS – 3XL $95.00* 
Tie Red and Black diagonal stripe with College monogram COMPULSORY ITEM $33.50* 
Socks 
     

Under the knee black per pair COMPULSORY COLOUR 
NB: black stockings/tights optional alternative 

S-M-L (single) 
S-M-L (3 pack) 

$9.00* 
$25.00* 

Jacket Shower & windproof with College monogram, soft-shell, new style 
OPTIONAL ITEM 

10-2XL $89.00* 

Trousers Long, black, school  trousers OPTIONAL 6 - 20 $62.00* 
Scarf Double layer, knit scarf with College monogram OPTIONAL ITEM $31.00* 
Polar fleece 
jacket     

Black/Red with College monogrammed OPTIONAL ITEM  10-2XL 
 

$65.00* 

 

 

 
Years 7-10 GIRLS WINTER UNIFORM 

 
ITEM DESCRIPTION SIZE 

 

PRICE 
Per item 

Skirt Long, plaid, two pleat  6-24 $80.00* 
NB: Girls can wear either long skirt or black trousers 

Trousers Long, black, school trousers OPTIONAL ITEM 6-20 $62.00* 
Shirt White, long sleeved COMPULSORY ITEM 6-14 

16-20 
$31.00* 
$33.00* 

Jersey (wool) Wool, Highland Red, V neck, JPC monogram COMPULSORY ITEM XXS – 3XL $95.00* 
Jacket Shower & windproof with College monogram, soft-shell, new style 

OPTIONAL ITEM 
10-2XL $89.00* 

Scarf Double layer, knit scarf with College monogram OPTIONAL ITEM $31.00* 
Socks 
     

Under the knee black COMPULSORY COLOUR S-M-L (single) 
S-M-L (3 pack) 

$9.00* 
$25.00* 

Polar fleece 
jacket     

Black/Red with College monogrammed OPTIONAL ITEM  10-2XL 
 

$65.00* 

 

 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION UNIFORM 
PE Shorts Canterbury – black 10-3XL $29.00 
PE Shirt 100% polyester - monogrammed 12, 14, S,M,L,XL   $33.00 
Sports Socks Black  Red top OPTIONAL ITEM (sport related) S-M-L $11.00* 
 

mailto:Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz


 

PLUGZ 4 LUGZ 
Grade 5 custom made hearing protection 

MADE ON THE SPOT 
Comfortable* Reusable* Reliable* Waterproof  
    Work, Play, Sleep and Swim 
In your very own Grade 5 earplugs 
         Grant Rowles, Rotorua 
          (07) 348 0908 / or 027 275 6848 
          www.earmold.com.au for more info 
“Hear today, gone tomorrow without  
        adequate hearing protection”  
 

 

A win/win offer  
from macpac 

SHOP AT MACPAC AND SAVE 30% - 
MENTION THAT YOU SUPPORT THE JPC 

MAP PROGRAMME  
and 10% will be donated to the  

JPC Outdoor Programme 
Thank you in anticipation for your support in 

this very worthy programme 

  

ACC PHYSIOTHERAPY TREATMENT 
at NO CHARGE to the client. 

NO GP Referral required, just come to us directly.  
Open Late – Tuesdays and Thursdays  
For an appointment:  

Ph: QE Health (07) 349 5254  
Cnr Fenton & Whakaue Streets 

 

 
 

NO ACC SURCHARGE ON XRAYS 
• CT     • MRI  
• Screening and Vascular Ultrasound                                                                                             
• General Musculoskeletal              
• Intervention Procedures and Echocardiography      
• All Maternity Ultrasounds 
• Ultrasound Guided Biopsies           ACC/Private and  
• Ultrasounds                                     Insurance Funded 
• (Immigration CXRs)  
We are also pleased to be the first to offer 4D scanning in the 

Rotorua area. 
Bringing patient care and imaging technology together 

X-rays – No appointment necessary. 
For all other services call us to make an appointment. 

 

Central Health 1181, Crnr Amohia & Haupapa 
Streets Ph 07 343 7468 

www.mokoiaradiology.co.nz 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Is your teen confused about the future? Using various 

psychometric tools, , Matrix Resources compile a detailed 

report based on the outcomes of these assessments to aid 

in both Career choice, Subject selection and an ideal 

approach to study.  Ideal for year 10 onwards. Cost 

$250.00 + GST.  To find out more contact Kate Hudson 

(Bus Psych, AAMINZ), Organisational Development 

Consultant  

matrix.kate@gmail.com      www.matrixresources.co.nz 

 
 

mailto:matrix.kate@gmail.com
http://www.matrixresources.co.nz/

